
From: Alana Rafter <Alana.Rafter@ablawyers.com.au>  
Sent: Friday, 22 August 2025 11:31 AM 
To: Awards <Awards@fwc.gov.au> 
Cc: Chambers - Hatcher J <Chambers.Hatcher.J@fwc.gov.au> 
Subject: AM2020/99 and AM2021/63 | Aged Care Award 2010 | Re: Comment by Ageing 
Australia  

 

Dear Associate, 

 

We refer to the above matter and the Statement issued by the Justice Hatcher on 11 August 
2025 ([2025] FWC 2328).  

  

At paragraph [10], interested parties were invited to make any comments of a technical nature 
regarding the draft determinations by 12:00pm today.  

  

On behalf of Ageing Australia one comment is made in relation to the draft determination for the 
Aged Care Award 2010. At paragraph 1, the proposed text for clause 14.3 refers to “Aged care 
employee level 1” at each classification level. This appears to be a typographical error. We 
respectfully submit that each reference to “Aged care employee level 1” should be replaced 
with “Aged care employee”. 

  

Yours faithfully, 

  

Alana  
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Senior Associate  
Australian Business Lawyers & Advisors 
 
8 Chifley Square, Sydney NSW 2000 
Dir: 02 9466 4563 | Mob: 0482181223  
Tel: 1300 565 846 | Web: ablawyers.com.au | : LinkedIn  

tel:+61294664563
tel:+61482181223
tel:+611300565846
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.ablawyers.com.au%2F&data=05%7C02%7Cawards%40fwc.gov.au%7C795c0ae6c0b64541c38608dde11b9298%7C7f039f5b4e124790af98c9f21a9f2603%7C0%7C0%7C638914230752681298%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=3jHlUWPkr2HpMduS8c8dHVGL2tZWBhmYLrJejgXfoiw%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.linkedin.com%2Fcompany%2Faustralian-business-lawyers%3Ftrk%3Dtop_nav_home&data=05%7C02%7Cawards%40fwc.gov.au%7C795c0ae6c0b64541c38608dde11b9298%7C7f039f5b4e124790af98c9f21a9f2603%7C0%7C0%7C638914230752709761%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=t%2BPHFbGateRLoNEAnD5zpvbEX5PKYSfJz7ktloDXOhY%3D&reserved=0


 

 

  

This is an email from Australian Business Lawyers & Advisors Pty Limited (ACN 146 318 783). It 
is confidential to the named addressee and may contain copyright and/or legally privileged 
information. No-one else may read, print, store, copy, forward or act in reliance on all or any of it 
or its attachments. If you receive this email in error, please telephone us on +612 9458 7005 or 
email ablawyers@ablawyers.com.au We do not accept liability in connection with computer 
virus, data corruption, delay, interruption, unauthorised access or unauthorised amendment. 
Liability limited by a Scheme approved under the Professional Standards Legislation. Legal 
practitioners employed by or being directors of Australian Business Lawyers & Advisors Pty 
Limited are members of the Scheme. This notice must not be removed. 
 
Fraud warning: Please be aware that there is a significant risk posed by cyber fraud, 
specifically relating to email accounts and bank account details. Our bank account details 
will never change during the course of a transaction, and we will never change our bank 
details via email. Please check account details with us in person. We will not accept 
responsibility if you transfer money into an incorrect account.  

 

mailto:ablawyers@ablawyers.com.au

